
Work continues on the Daycare and Community 
Kitchen. In April  they installed the water and 
sewer lines. Also they have built the entry way 
into the Daycare.

You should have recently received a mail  out 
from the  Daycare  advising  that  they are  now 
accepting  resumes  for  positions.  As well  they 
advise that it is very important that you contact 
Sveta Lagun or a board member with enrolment 
possibilities, including part-time or occasional, 
as they need this information for planning.

For more information visit their web page at 
www.pangman.ca/pangman-daycare , or email 
them at pangmandaycare@gmail.com
.
Ladies Auxiliary News
Kathy’s Place and the Ladies Auxiliary hosted a 
Pasta  and  Salad  Night  on  Friday,  April  8th, 
2011  at  Kathy’s  Place.  Forty  (40)  people 
enjoyed  a  variety  of  salads  and  pasta.   Over 
$200.00 with tips was raised. A big thank you to 
Kathy  Loucks  for  preparing  the  pasta,  salads 
and desserts. 

The draw for the spring raffle was made at the 
April 16th, Market Mall. Don Allewell won the 
Curio Cabinet  and Ken Lillejord won the gift 
basket.  Over  $400.00  was  raised  from  this 
fundraiser,  and  they  would  like  to  thank  all 
those who bought tickets for their raffle. 

This Month's Chuckle!

Three sisters, ages 92, 94, and 96, live together. 
One  night  the  96-year-0ld  draws  a  bath.  She 
puts one foot in and pauses. "Was I getting in 
the tub or out?" she yells.
 
The 94-year-old hollers back, "I don't know, I'll 
come up to  see."  She  starts  up the  stairs  and 
stops.  She  shouts,  "Was  I  going  up  or  going 
down?"

The 92-year-old is  sitting at  the kitchen table 
having tea, listening to her sisters. She shakes 
her head and says, "I sure hope I never get that 
forgetful",  and  knocks  on  wood  for  good 
measure. Then she yells, "I'll come up and help 
both of you as soon as I see who's at the door."

This Issue Sponsored by

The Barth Family

Upcoming Ladies Auxiliary Events

Mother's Day Tea at the Care Home on Friday, 
May 6th, 2011 from 2 to 4 pm. Silver collection. 
Cake Walk. 

Hosting Coffee  Time at the Community Centre 
on Monday, May 9th, 8:30 to 11 am. 
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Pangman Co-op Celebrates 75 Years
On Thursday, April 7th, 2011 the Pangman Co-
op  held  its  75th  Annual  Meeting.  About  100 
people attended the supper of Kentucky Fried 
Chicken  at  6  pm  and  the  meeting  which 
followed at 7 pm.

Don  Gurskey  chaired  the  meeting.  The 
Pangman  Co-op was  presented  with  a  plaque 
from  the  Federated  Co-op.  Monica  was 
presented  with  a  ring  for  her  15  years  as  an 
employee  of  the  Federated  Co-op.  The 
Federated  Co-op  Limited  Delegates  donated 
$150.00  to  Charity  Farms.  Monica  Wilson 
presented  the  Retail  Manger’s  Report.  Susan 
Peters presented the Delegates Report.

Mayor  Rod  Rowland  and  Chuck  Jacques 
congratulated the Pangman Co-op on their 75th 
Anniversary.

The  official  date  of  incorporation  for  the 
Pangman Co-op was April 1, 1936. The Co-op 
started out in a small building located where the 
cafe  is  today.  It  later  moved  to  the  building 
where the current Post Office is located. Later it 
moved to the present site of the Service Station. 
The earliest minutes on record are from 1944. 
In 2005 the Pangman Co-op opened the grocery 
store and at 2010 year end the grocery store has 
a black bottom line before FCL patronage.

United Church News
The Spring Banquet was cancelled and will be 
scheduled for a later date. 

On May 10, 2011 the United Church Ladies 
will be hosting Coffee Time at the Community 
Centre from 8:30 am to 11 am. 

On May 11, 2011 the United Church Ladies will 
be hosting a Soup, Chili and Pie lunch at the 
Community Centre from 11 am to 1 pm. 
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Pangman Library News
The Pangman Library had an Easter Colouring 
Contest. The children at the school were given 
pictures of Easter Eggs and Baskets with Easter 
Eggs to colour during the month of April. 

Lorrie Kessler and Myra Jesse from Grainbelt 
Agencies judged the pictures.

K – Grade 1:
1st place – Zye Ferozdin
2nd place – Evan Ungermann
3rd place – Aden Svedahl

Grade 2 & 3
1st place – Jacey Rowland
2nd place – Ava Viczko
3rd place – Corny Friesen

Grade 4 & 5
1st place – Nikita Ruiz
2nd place – Jackson West
3rd place – Lexy Tessier

You  can  see  these  and  all  the  other  Easter 
pictures  coloured  by  the  children  of  our 
community at the Radius Credit Union.

Pangman Recreation Board News

Painting of the inside of the Community Centre 
is now up for Tender. Deadline for Tenders is 
May 15, 2011. Please send your Tender to The 
Pangman  Recreation  Board,  c/o  Patti 
Klippenstine, PO Box 122, Pangman, SK S0C 
2C0

The  next  Recreation  Board  meeting  is  on 
Tuesday,  May  10th,  2011  at  7:30  pm  at  the 
Community Centre. Everyone Welcome.  Date 
for the Annual Meeting is TBA.
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Local Election Results
On April  27th,  we  had  a  local  election  for  a 
Town Councillor. Over 100 people turned out to 
vote. The winner was Bill Kerney with 64 votes 
and Eileen Tunall received 47 votes.

Bill Kerney would like to thank you for electing 
him to Town Council. He advises that he will do 
his best to meet your expectations over the rest 
of  this  term.  Let's  work together  to  keep this 
community growing. Do not hesitate to contact 
Bill  at  442-2129  with  any  of  your  concerns 
about the community. 

Eileen Tunall would like to thank all those who 
came out to vote for her.

Thank you to both Bill and Eileen for stepping 
up to run for the Town Councillor position. 

Pangman  &  District  Economic 
Development Board News
The  Economic  Development  Board  will  be 
holding another Market Mall on Saturday, May 
28th from 10 am to 1 pm. We hope to see you 
there.

We are also working on a Pangman Garage Sale 
Day  for  June  25th,  from  9  to  3.  If  you  are 
planning  to  have  a  garage  sale  this  year,  we 
hope that you will  consider having it  on June 
25th. Our plan is to create a map showing all the 
community garage sale locations. As well,  we 
have rented the Community Centre for all those 
who do not want to have their own garage sale 
and would prefer just to rent a table (fee for a 
table would be $2.00) to help pay for the rent of 
the Community Centre. 

Please contact Debra Trylinski at 442-2055 by 
June 15th if you are planning to have a garage 
sale or wish to rent a table at the Community 
Centre. 
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Council News
submitted by Rod Rowland

There  has  been  a  delay  in  the  arrival  of  the 
tanks for the water treatment plant.  The 4 tank 
deliveries are now committed to arrive May 16, 
17, 18 & 19.
 
Tenders are being accepted for the purchase of 
the 1986 1 ton chev with box and hoist, which 
was previously the town maintenance vehicle. 
Highest  bid  not  necessarily  accepted.   Send 
tenders to:  Truck Tender,  Village of Pangman, 
PO Box 189, Pangman, Sk., S0C 2C0
 
April 27th was the Election for town councillor. 
Welcome aboard Bill Kerney! We look forward 
to working with you on the many projects we 
are in the midst of. Congratulations.
 
And on behalf of the Town Council, we would 
like  to  congratulate  the  2011  Pangman 
Graduates:  Shelbi  Rowland,  Logan 
Zieglglansberger,  Aime  Nyhus,  Tori  Mallory 
and Walid Svedahl.  

Grad Ceremonies are being held Friday, May 6th 

with Exercises at 7:00 pm and Grand March at 
8:30 pm at the Pangman School.  Please accept 
this  as  your  invitation  to  join  them  in  their 
special day.  Congratulations!
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Ladies Night Out
This  year’s  Ladies  Night  Out  was  held  on 
Thursday,  April  14,  2011.  The  guest  speaker 
this  year  was  Sandy  Spencer  from  Weyburn 
whose  topic  was  “Someday  My  Prince  Will 
Come”.

We  sold  80  tickets  and  served  79  ladies  a 
delicious, cold meal of ham, turkey and salads 
with “fix your own” sundaes for dessert. Many 
door  prizes  were  handed out.  Winners  of  our 
raffle draw were Kathy Kaufmann and Connie 
Lozinsky.

We  raised  $1,110.50  which  monies  were 
donated  to  the  “Pangman  Charity  Farms 
Kitchen Fund”. The monies earned will be used 
to  help  pay  for  the  new  kitchen  which  is 
attached to the school gym and will be a benefit 
to the entire community for years to come.

We would like to thank all those who donated 
salads, buns and cash and a special thank you to 
the contributors of door prizes.

Market Mall April 16th

Quite a few people came out for Coffee and 
Donuts to wish Kathy Loucks all the best on the 
closing of the Cafe. Kathy also had a table of 
assorted items from the cafe that she was 
selling.

AS well there was 100 year celebration items, 
baking, Avon, and books for sale.

The Ladies Auxiliary made the draw for their 
spring raffle. Don Allewell won the Curio 
Cabinet and Ken Lillejord won the gift basket. 
The Ladies Auxiliary would like to thank all 
those who bought tickets for their raffle.

Winner of the 50/50 draw was Lorraine Eckert.

Next Market Mall is Saturday, May 28th at 
the Community Centre. 
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Deep South Personal Care Home News 
submitted by Lisa Still 

Well,  spring has finally arrived! Our residents 
have enjoyed the beautiful weather by taking a 
walk  around  town  or  sitting  on  our  deck 
soaking up the sun!

We  had  our  Annual  General  Meeting  on  the 
March 31st at the United Church. I would like to 
thank everyone who was able to attend and the 
United  Church for  the  use  of  their  facility.  It 
was great to meet everyone.

Since the snow has melted we are now gearing 
up  to  start  the  planning  of  our  landscaping 
project  for  our  backyard.  We look forward to 
planning an area where residents can enjoy the 
outdoors. We hope to install cement sidewalks, 
a flowerbed, a water feature, a small garden and 
a variety of trees, shrubs and flowers.

On  May  6th,  the  Ladies  Auxiliary  will  be 
hosting their annual Mother’s Day Tea from 2-4 
pm at the care home. They will also be having a 
cake walk during this time. 

Also, on May 6th, the care home will be having 
Val Taylor from 5th Avenue Jewellery come and 
set  up a  table  from 1 pm to 4 pm.  This  is  a 
fundraiser for our care home that we would like 
to share with the community of Pangman. Val is 
offering 15% off  all her proceeds to be donated 
to  the  care  home.  There  will  be  men’s  and 
ladies items. With that money we will hope to 
add  this  to  our  backyard  landscaping  project 
fund. 

Everyone is welcome and we hope to see you 
there!
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A Look Back!

The Pangman Recreation Board was established 
July  3,  1961.  The  first  project  undertaken  in 
1961 was the beach at the Dam west of town. 
Red  Cross  classes  started  their  in  1961  with 
Penny  Kirkland  as  instructor  of  72  students. 
Swimming classes were held until 1970. 

In  1963  it  was  decided  to  send  out  a 
questionnaire  regarding  the  building  of  a 
community centre. The community centre was 
started in 1964 and the ice rink was ready for 
skating  and  hockey  in  1965.  The  first  ice 
carnival  was  held  on February 19,  1966.  The 
Centennial  Centre  was  finished  and  officially 
opened in July 1967. The Figure Skating Club 
was formed in 1969 with Doreen Rainey as the 
instructor. 

The old curling rink that was built in 1952 was 
donated  to  the  Recreation  Board  and  was 
operated by them until it was sold in 1975. The 
Board then decided to build a new curling rink 
and a larger kitchen. The new curling rink was 
ready for use in 1977.

The Seniors bought the former M&M Store on 
Mergens  Street  for  their  Seniors  Centre 
complete  with  shuffleboard,  pool  table,  piano 
etc.

The hall at the Centre was used by the school as 
a gym until 1982 when a gym was added to the 
school. 

Many upgrades were done to the Centre since 
1980.  Due  to  warm  winters,  and  dwindling 
population  the  curling  rink  was  closed  and 
converted to an archery range in 1991.
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The Wheatland  Souris Regional Winter games 

were hosted in Pangman with the assistance of 
Ceylon, Khedive and Parry in 1991 and 1995. 
The  Prairie  Archers  Club  was  formed  after 
Archery  was  introduced  at  the  1991  winter 
games.  An  air  gun club,  Prairie  Plinkers  was 
formed after the 1995 games.

Fall fairs were held in Pangman in 1991, 1992, 
1993, 1994 and 1996. The Wall of Fame was 
established at the first of these and continues to 
recognize the contributions made by community 
members in the areas of sports, recreation and 
volunteer community service.

The Recreation Centre  is  now closed and the 
Recreation  Board  is  now  in  charge  of  the 
Community  Centre  on  Mergens  St.  (formerly 
the Senior's Centre). 

For  more  information  on  the  history  of  the 
Pangman  Recreation  Board,  socials  and  sport 
activities  in  Pangman,  see  the  history  book 
“From  the  Roughbark  to  the  Buttes”  and  
“Update 95 R.M. Of Norton #69”. 

100 Years Celebration Parade
Join  the  Pangman  and  district  resident’s 
celebration  of  their  Centennial  year  by 
participating in their Saturday morning parade.

The parade will be open to floats, vintage cars, 
livestock, bands and clowns. The theme of the 
parade will be “100 Years Together”.

For  further  information  and/or  entry,  please 
contact one of the following: John Metke 442-
4786,  Gene  Kessler  442-4625,  or  email 
welcome@pangman.ca .
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Family Hair Salon Now Open

Jo's Hair and Body Care Co. is now open,  by 
appointment only,  Monday through Saturday, 
closed  Stat  holidays  and  Sundays  at  301 
Saskatchewan Ave, Pangman, SK S0C 2C0 (the 
Old Cutting Room). Call Jo at 442-4220 for an 
appointment.

Jo-Ann moved to Pangman in November 2010. 
She is originally from Southern Ontario but has 
lived  out  west  for  about  three  years.  She  has 
going  on  23  years  experience  and  is  a 
Provincially  Licensed  Ontario  Hairstylist  and 
Cosmetologist,  fully  trained  in  all  aspects  of 
family hair and body care services. 

For  hair  colouring  she  uses  Wella  Koleston 
Colour  and for  perms she uses  Tressa Perms. 
She hopes to have her colour and perm products 
soon.  At  the  present  time she  is  set  up to  do 
wash,  cuts,  and  styles  for  Women,  Men  and 
Children.  If  there  is  enough interest  from the 
community  she  will  also  be  offering  facial 
waxing,  manicures,  pedicures,  full  body 
waxing,  Aroma  Therapy  Massages  and  Stone 
Thereapy Massages. 
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Once a month she will be doing a retail product 
order.  If  you require  any hair   care  products, 
give her a call at 442-4220. 

She  will  be  offering  monthly  promotions, 
including  her  special  Baker's  Dozen  card  for 
every member of the household, also free wash, 
cut  and style  within  5  days  of  your  birthday. 
There is a seven (7) days guarantee on hair cuts. 
Taxes included in prices. 

Hair Care Pricing: (Seniors 65 years of age and 
older receive 15% off all services).

Women's Shampoo & Cut - $23.00
Men's Shampoo, Cut & Style - $18.00
Girls 12 & under, Wet Down & Cut - 12.00
Boys 12 and under Wet Down & Cut – 10.00

For more services and prices, please see her 
poster at the Post Office or call her.

Need a hair cut or a new hair do for a special 
occasion call Jo at 442-4220 for your 
appointment today.

Kathy's Place Closed April 29, 2011
As you may know, the restaurant was sold and 
the last day of business for Kathy's Place was 
on  Friday,  April  29th.   There  was  a  pot  luck 
supper held on Friday at 5:30 pm. Quite a few 
customers  of  the  community  attended  the 
supper. There was plenty of food for everyone.

Kathy  would  like  to  thank  the  people  of 
Pangman  and  area  for  supporting  her  in  her 
endeavour  for  the  last  5  1/2  years.  She  also 
thanks  the  community for  letting her  live her 
dream of running her own Cafe. She says she 
will  miss  everyone.  Kathy  wishes  Boyd  and 
family all the best in their new venture.
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100 Year Committee News
Registrations  for  the  100  Year  weekend  are 
starting to come in. The furthest registration so 
far is from London, Ontario. You can drop off 
your  registration/volunteer  forms  at  the  Post 
Office.

If you have accommodation room for the 100 
Year  weekend,  please  send  a  message  to 
welcome@pangman.ca or let Diane at the Post 
Office know.

The next planning meeting will be on Monday, 
May 16th at  7:30 pm. We have not  yet  had a 
kick-off  get  together  for  the  100  year 
celebration and we hope to be able to have a 
Breakfast  on Saturday,  June  25th which  is  the 
first Farmer's Market.

John and Gene have some participants for the 
parade. The band for the Cabaret is 3rd Degree 
Burnz. 

There  will  also  be  a  planning  meeting  on 
Monday, June 6th and Monday, June 20th, 7:30 
pm at the Community Centre. 

Announcements
A New Ebook entitled “Letting Go”,  written 
and  illustrated  by  Peter  Sotropa  has  been 
published.  You  can  read  the  book  at 
http://www.harvestpie.com/lgeb1.html .

**If  you  have  an  announcement  (births, 
weddings,  showers,  anniversaries,  etc)  which 
you would like posted in our Newsletter, please 
call  Debra  at  442-2055  or  email  her  at 
welcome@pangman.ca . ***
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Coffee Time at Community Centre
During the two weeks that the Cafe is closed for 
renovations,  the  Pangman  Economic 
Development Board has arranged for coffee to 
be served at the Community Centre from 8:30 
am  to  11  am.  Coffee/Tea  -  $1.00.  Everyone 
Welcome.

We have approached many of the local groups 
in town and they are each taking a turn hosting 
coffee. See schedule below:

Tuesday, May 3rd – EDB
Wednesday, May 4th – Recreation Board
Thursday, May 5th – Catholic Church Ladies
Friday, May 6th – Library Board

Monday May 9th – Ladies Auxiliary
Tuesday, May 10th – United Church Ladies
Wednesday, May 11th – Catholic Church Ladies
Thursday, May 12th – Abundant Living Ladies
Friday, May 13th – EDB

Sunday May 8th, is Mother's Day. 

Give your Mom a Coupon this Mother's Day. 

You can find printable coupons at 
http://www.kidsturncentral.com/holidays/mo
thers/mcoupons.htm 
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COMMUNITY CALENDAR

Coffee Time at the Community Centre, May 
3rd to May 7th and May 9th to May 13th, from 
8:30 am to 11 am.

Ladies Auxiliary Meeting, Monday, May 2nd 
at 9:30 am. at the Care Home.

Mother’s Day Tea at the Care Home, Friday, 
May 6th, 2011.

Jewellery Party at Care Home, Friday, May 
6th, 2011 from 1 to 4 pm presented by Val 
Taylor - 5th Ave Jewellery in Regina. 

Grad Ceremonies are being held Friday, May 
6th with Exercises at 7:00 pm and Grand March 
at 8:30 pm at the Pangman School.

The Gathering High Energy Praise Concert 
Saturday, May 7th, 7 pm at the Pangman 
Abundant Living Centre.

Daycare Board Meeting Monday, May 9th at 
6:30 pm at the Pangman School Library

School Community Council meeting Monday, 
May 9th at 7:30 pm. at Pangman School.

Rec Board meeting Tuesday, May 10th at the 
Community Centre at 7:30 pm.

Soup, Chili and Pie Lunch Wednesday, May 
11th , 11 to 1 pm at the Community Centre. 
Hosted by the United Church Ladies.

Book Club Meeting Wednesday, May 11th, 
7:00 pm. at the Pangman Library.

Pangman Dance Recital Sunday May 15th, 
2:00 pm at the Pangman School Gym, Charge 
$2.00. Lunch following Recital. Raffle Draws.

Pangman & District Economic Development 
Board Meeting, Monday, May 16th, 6:30 pm at 
the Pangman Library.
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100 Year Committee Meeting Monday May 
16th, 7:30 pm at the Community Centre.

Market Mall at Community Centre Saturday, 
May 28th, 10 to 1 pm

----------------------------------------------------------
To  submit  an  article,  announcement  or 
advertisement  in  the  Pangman  Community 
Newsletter please email welcome@pangman.ca 
or  call  Debra at  442-2055,  or  you can  leave 
your  submissions  with  Phil  at  the  Pangman 
Service Centre. 

If your business, group or family would like to 
sponsor  a  monthly  newsletter,  please  contact 
Debra  Trylinski   at  442-2055  or  email 
welcome@pangman.ca.

Deadline for the April  issue is March  31st, 
2011. 

I would like to thank those who have signed 
up  to  sponsor  the  Pangman  Community 
Newsletter. 

Designer & Editor: Debra Trylinski
Photocopying and Assembly: Eileen Tunall & 
Debra Trylinski

Thank you to Abundant Living Ministries for 
donating their photocopier to print the 
Community Newsletter.

Check out the newsletter on the web  @ 
http://www.pangman.ca/newsletter/

For more news about Pangman visit 
www.pangman.ca. 
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